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Thank you, Madam President.

We thank the delegation of the United States of America for their presentation and commitment to the UPR.

Italy commends the recent measures taken in the justice sector, including the First Step Act and the Juvenile Reform Act, as well as the President Executive Order on Safe Policing for Safe Communities. Italy also welcomes the Supreme Court ruling stating that Title VII of the 1964 Civil Rights Act protects homosexual and transgender workers from employment discrimination.

Italy seizes this opportunity to offer the following recommendations:

· Take into consideration the possibility of adopting a moratorium of capital executions at the State and federal levels; 

· Continue the efforts to prevent and combat racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and all other forms of intolerance.
We wish the United States of America a successful review.

I thank you.  
